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UPCOMING GENERAL 
MEETINGS 2019 

  

7:00 pm Gen Meeting 
  

118 S. Chestnut Ave. 
Green Bay 

 

Thursday, July 25 

 

Thursday, Aug 29 

8th CD Rural Events  
  
This fall the 8th Congressional District counties are planning to 
have 4 Rural Gatherings throughout the District to connect with our 
rural brothers and sisters about the issues that are important to 
them.  Invited to join us for food, drinks and meaningful conversa-
tions will be Governor Evers or Lt. Governor Barnes, Attorney Gen-
eral Josh Kaul, State Treasurer Sarah Godlewski and State Secre-
tary Doug La Follette, along with state Senators and Assembly 
Reps.  It will be a GREAT opportunity to just talk to our elected 
Democrats then enjoy a beautiful fall afternoon! 
 
So, stay tuned and if youôd like to help make this a successful Dem-
ocratic Party event, please contact Mary Ginnebaugh at 920-469-
5830! 
 
Party ON!! 
 
Mary Ginnebaugh 
Chair, 8th CD   

 JULY 25 GENERAL MEETING 

Resister Sisters, Grill Out and Fair Maps 
  
The United ReSisters of Green Bay, will discuss their book,  
The First Winter.  
   

Grill Out Fundraiser starts at 5:30  Donation $10 
   

August General Meeting Thursday, August 29th 

You may Opt-out of printed Newsletter  
by emailing info@browncountydems.com 

Save the date for 

Steak Fry 

Sunday 

October 13  

If interested please e-mail  

PollWorker@browncountydems.com  

or call the office 920-405-0455 

If you would like to help 
with these Rural Gatherings 

see next page 

Letters to Everyone  
meets on First Thursday of 

month at 5:30 at the office 

Submit here: LTE@browncountydems.com 

Read LTEs at: https://brown.wiscdems.com/

category/lte/  

Free for pickup:  Computer Armoire includes computer desk, 

storage and file drawer in one unit! 

mailto:info@browncountydems.com


Join a Neighborhood Team to Make a Difference 
 
People showed up over the last few months, came to 
listening sessions, called their legislators, called the gov-
ernor, emailed, knocked doors in support of the Peopleôs 
Budget. Those efforts made a huge difference 
 
The Legislature moved far closer to the governorôs pro-
posal -- and invested far more in the state -- because the 
people of Wisconsin made their voices heard. 
 
Neighborhood Teams are working on supporting current 
legislation such as Sen Dave Hansenôs Redistricting  
Reform Bill and making their voices heard on current 
issues. 
 
Teams will be reaching out to their neighbors to listen to 
their concerns and deter-
mine their priority issues. 
 
Come help make a  
difference! 
 
RSVP to: 
Jake Fenzl, Regional Or-
ganizing Director 
jakef@wisdems.org or 614-

Volunteers Needed  

¶ Cleaning Crew 

¶ Booths at Festivals  

¶ Outreach at miscellaneous community events 
and farmerôs markets  

¶ Rural Gatherings in the 8th CD 

¶ Poll Workers needed 

¶ Rapid Response 
 
If you can help email info@browncountydems.com 

  
CALLING ALL COLLEGE & HIGH SCHOOL PROGRESSIVES 

We are looking for progressive students on our  

campuses who want to engage with like minded young 
folks to discuss and work on issues that matter to them. 

If you are interested, or have children or grandchildren 
who might be interested, please contact  

OUTREACH@browncountydems.com  

Thanks to all who worked  

at the Powwow! 

Looking for volunteers for Rapid Response 

to current events & issues 
  

Email OUTREACH@browncountydems.com 



1. It is the policy of the Democratic Party of Brown County, as an 
organization, to remain neutral in the presidential primary until we 
have an official Democratic candidate. 

2. Any member in good standing can request use of the county party 
office for the purposes of holding an organizing event or campaign 
action (for example, a phone bank) for a candidate. In the event of a 
conflict, the building will be reserved on a first-come-first-served basis. 
The member who requests the building will be responsible for conduct at 
the event and leaving the building in the same condition it was found. 

3. The Chair, Vice Chair, and Second Vice Chair will remain neutral in 
their official capacity as officers of the county party. Any member 
acting in an official role for the party will act with neutrality. For 
example, a volunteer with our communications team may share a post 
from their personal Facebook page that is supportive of one particular 
candidate, but they would not share such an article from the partyôs 
official Facebook page. 

4. The county party will make a good faith effort to share information 
from local presidential campaign groups as fairly and even handed-
ly as possible. If a local group wants to be sure that our communica-
tions volunteers have seen a particular event they would like shared, 
they should email the information to info@browncountydems.com. Our 
volunteers will do their best to share events that come to their attention, 
but if the campaign group does not reach out to us about a particular 
event, there are no guarantees that our volunteers will see it. 

5. The county party does not supply information about our local mem-
bersõ names, addresses, phone numbers, or emails. Campaigns can 
purchase this information from the DPW through the VAN, but this does 
not involve the county party. 

6. We encourage all members participating in our Facebook group or 
commenting on our social media posts to focus on promoting their 
preferred candidate over criticizing those they donõt like as much. A 
healthy, constructive primary that focuses on the issues is a wonderful 
opportunity to discuss Democratic ideas and share our values. One of 
our primary candidates will move forward into a general election versus 
Donald Trump, and whoever our candidate is, we want them to come out 
of the primaries set up for success. We aim to make our social media 
platforms spaces for healthy discussion and debate, and we reserve the 
right to set limits if a particular discussion or participant creates a situa-
tion that moves us further away from our organizational goal of getting 
Democratic candidates elected.  

PRESIDENTIAL PRIMARY RULES & PROCEDURES 

Volunteer information:  
http://brown.wiscdems.com/index.php/volunteer 
Contact Outreach@browncountydems.com 

  
Become a member of DPW & BCDems:  

http://brown.wiscdems.com/index.php/join-the-dems 
 

Not a JOINER? Thatôs ok.  
You can still help the cause through a donation on our 

website. 

Where shall we direct our fury? 
Op/Ed by Lynn Gerlach 
  

  So, honestly, when Julian Castro suggested the repeal of Section 
1325, did you know what he was talking about? I certainly didnôt, so 
I Googled the darned thing and read it. It says nothing of separating 
children from their parents, yet Iôm told thatôs the law the Trump ad-
ministration uses to justify holding children in cages. 
  I determined to learn everything I could about the history of our 
southern border, our immigration policies, and the apparent causes 
of the current atrocity. Here Iôll briefly lay out the key facts in the 
hope youôll undertake some research of your own. 
  Until 1917, people came and went at all ports of call on all our bor-
ders without documentation. No one worried about passports and 
visas. In 1924 the U.S. imposed quotas on various countries, but 
NOT from within the Americas. And it still wasnôt a crime to enter. 
The newly formed Border Patrol focused on barring Asians and dis-
couraging Canadian rum-runners. 
  Mexicans came and went, providing cheap labor for our farms and 
ranches. But ñnativists,ò (racial purists) didnôt like that, and they 
found their champion in South Carolina in 1929: Coleman Livingston 
Blease, a Democrat and an unapologetic white supremacist whose 
political strategies bear frightening likeness to those of our current 
president.  
  Blease offered the compromise between agricultural employers 
and racial purists: Section 1325. Let them come only at official entry 
points - otherwise, prosecute them for a crime. BUT NOT FOR THE 
SOUTHERN BORDER! The braceros program to allow for cheap 
Mexican labor ended only in 1965; thatôs when it became illegal to 
cross our southern border except at official points of entry. 
  For years single, young Mexican laborers sneaked in where they 
could to seek a job. Jimmy Carter first suggested fencing the border, 
and George H.W. Bush built the first fence. Every president since 
then has added a bit of fencing for a total of 700 miles of fence on 
our 1,953-mile border.  
  And then it all changed. Drought, flooding and coffee blight de-
stroyed the economies of Honduras and Guatemala. These two 
countries, the third- and fourth- poorest in the western hemisphere, 
suffered gang violence, police abuse, and corruption on a growing 
scale. Families traveled through Mexico to the U.S., seeking asylum. 
They didnôt sneak in; they waited endlessly at official ports of entry 
and then began to walk and swim and climb into our country where 
they could, begging for the ñcredible fear interviewò guaranteed by 
both international law and U.S. law.  They presented themselves to 
guards or simply waited to be taken for their asylum interviews. 
They were, instead, taken into custody. 
  Thatôs how Section 1325 sends children to cages: If the adult is 
going to be held for prosecution, you must provide alternative deten-
tion for minors. And what an alternative, right?! 
  Finally, I discovered the Washington Office on Latin America 
(WOLA).  There I learned why two-thirds of the people who now 
cross our southern border are families - and not Mexican. WOLA 
also presents a vision for a smooth and humane process - and what 
steps might create that workable border-crossing system for asylum 
seekers with children. 
  Space does not allow me to detail the insight I found at WOLA. I 
can only urge you to visit that website and enhance your own under-
standing of the crisis at our southern border. And then, I think, it 
would make sense to expect our Democratic candidates to under-
stand it too - and propose a long-term, realistic solution. WOLA 
says, ñThis is the new pattern, not a temporary surge or distortion.ò  
 While we direct our justified fury at a callous administration and its 
horrifying border policy, letôs also demand answers in place of acri-
mony from our Democratic candidates seeking the highest office in 
the land.  

Unspeakable Conditions on our Southern Border 

Lee Gelernt, deputy director of the Immigrantsô Rights 
Project of the American Civil Liberties Union was on Ra-
chel Maddow on July 15. He wants people to know that 
the Trump Administration is ñstill taking children away 
from families, hundreds and hundreds,ò using a flimsy 
legal pretext. Doing an end-run around the injunction. 
ACLU is going back to court.  
ñWe need the public outcry like we had last summer, to 
say enough is enough!ò 
He is speaking to YOU! He is not alone. Many leaders 
are begging people to get engaged and not just turn 
away. Such as Rep Veronica Escobar who emplored 
ñThe America public, we need you. We need you to call 
your senators, we need you to call Mitch McConnell.ò 

CAN YOU MAKE A DIFFERENCE? 

http://brown.wiscdems.com/index.php/volunteer
http://brown.wiscdems.com/index.php/join-the-dems


 

July General Meeting 
  

Thursday July 25, 2019 
 

7 pm 118 S. Chestnut Ave. 
 

Resister Sisters & Grill Out fundraiser 
 

Grill Out Fundraiser starts at 5:30 

  

PO Box 11291  
Green Bay, WI   54307 -1291 

Paid for by Democratic Party of Brown County 

 

Visit Our Websites 

www.browncountydems.com 

www.wiscdems.com (8th CD) 

www.wisdems.org (State Party) 

Like Our FaceBook Group 
Facebook.com/

groups/39120891309 
 

 

TWEET With Us 
@WiscDems  

 
 

 

Contact Our Office 

920-405-0455 

info@browncountydems.com 

 

Like Our FaceBook Page 
www.facebook.com/

BCDPWI/ 
 

 

 
 

OFFICE WISH LIST: 
 
  

Copy paper - Regular and  Legal 
Air freshener, bottled water, and sparkling water  

 
Volunteers to help with Events  

& mowing 
  

Help with clearing out old furniture 
 

Minimal time and expertise of a 
PLUMBER & ELECTRICIAN 

 
  

 

Join Young Dems FaceBook Group 
www.facebook.com/
groups/1956116901276991/ 
 

Young Dems Contact Information 
youngdems@browncountydems.com 


